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House Bill “Freestanding Emergency Departments Licensure,” or HB18-1212, 

establishes a new license for health facilities providing independently-run emergency care or 

emergency care away from the main campus of hospitals. The bill also would require these 

licensed facilities to follow certain regulations that would protect their patrons from 

unreasonable fees and guarantee that they receive care. Colorado’s health care market is in need 

of reform due to its current market failure, but HB18-1212 inadequately addresses the root of this 

market failure and is therefore not an economically sound solution. 
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– such as health care - have significant market power, consumers are harmed, and the market is 

rendered inefficient. Colorado’s residents currently 
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including Denver, Colorado Springs, Boulder, and Fort Collins.3 This reliance on hospital 

systems to provide urgent care restricts the opportunities of care available to some populations. 

In 2017, there were two counties in Colorado with no rural clinic or hospital, and there 

were eleven more without a hospital.4 The same source details that the primary reason for the 

absence of rural clinics, hospital-owned clinics included, in Colorado is directly correlated with 

an absence of providers. The source also cites that rural counties have fewer physicians per 

capita, and hiring new physicians for these counties takes - on average - between 1 and 3 years.  

HB18-1212 attempts to address this market failure of asymmetric information between 

urgent care providers and their paying patients. The licensure proposed in HB18-1212 would 

successfully ensure a minimum level of capability, and the restriction on facility fees could 

restrict oligopoly pricing from hospital systems.  

However, these are only small remedies to symptoms of the real problem of market 

failure. The passage of HB18-1212 will not adequately remediate the market power of hospital 

systems nor will it fully address the information asymmetry between medical providers and 

patients.  

The bill fails to address the core reason there are such rampant market failures: the power 

of hospital systems. Creating 
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significantly more efficient strategy to resolve present market failure than adding another license 

entirely. 

Colorado’s healthcare market is currently dominated by the market power of hospital 




